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December 15tt1, 2022 

City of Hallandale Beach 
400 South Federal Highway 
Hallandale Beach, FL 33009-6433 
Attention: Christy Dominguez, Principal Planner 

Re: Neighborhood Veterinary Center 
Major Site Plan Review/ Transportation Impact Analysis 
26 SW 4th Avenue 
Hallandale Beach, Florida 33009 
Project Review Letter 
MMPA Project No. 21-0901-0008 

Dear Ms. Dominguez: 

Pursuant to our proposal for professional services submitted to the City of Hallandale Beach on 
May 26th, 2022 by Michael Miller Planning Associates, Inc. (MMPA), our office has 
undertaken the task of reviewing the estimated traffic impacts on the City's roadway system and 
properties in the vicinity of the proposed project, as well as provide comments on the Site 
Development Plan prepared by JSA Group, Inc. The last updated plans / other documents the 
City provided to our office are dated in September 2022. MMPA has participated in the City's 
review of the proposed 6,685 sq. ft. veterinary center commercial development. MMPA has 
examined and commented on the site plan design, as well as the Traffic Impact Analysis - initial 
Traffic Statement prepared by 8, A & K Group, Inc. I final Traffic Statement prepared by Beacon 
Traffic Consulting, Inc. MMPA attended one DRC meeting to date. MMPA was requested to 
prepare our normal project analysis letter for upcoming meetings. 

GENERAL PROJECT INFORMATION 

Land Use Designation: 
Existing Zoning District 
General Location: 
Legal Description: 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION 

General Commercial 
Hallandale Beach Blvd. West Sub-District (HBB-W) 
West of SW 4th Avenue/ North of SW 1st Street 
Portions of Lots 1 & 2 in Block 23, Town of Hallandale, according 
to the plat thereof, as recorded in PB "B" at PG 13, of the public 
records of Broward County, Florida. Containing 19,252 gross sf. 
ft. I .44 gross acres & 13,804 net sq. ft./ .32 net acres. 

The project architectural firm, JSA Group (Architecture), together with B, A & K Group, Inc. (Civil 
Engineering) and Livescapes (Landscape Architecture), on behalf of the developer (PETT, Inc.), 
have submitted a Site Development Plan application to allow for: 

(1) The development of the .32 acre site into a one-story / 6,685 sq. ft. veterinary center
commercial development.
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